
 

 

 

 

 

MOUNT ALIFAN APARTMENTS 
• Frequently Asked Questions • 

 

Q: Has Councilmember Chris Cate endorsed this project?  

A: Chris Cate has not endorsed this project and has shared his concerns with the developer. He 

understands the frustration of the community and will continue to ensure he holds the developer 

accountable to properly inform the public on this project. 

Q: What is the City of San Diego’s role? 

A: The City of San Diego had no role in selecting this site and does not own the land. This is a 

private land deal and not a public project.  

Q: Did Councilmember Chris Cate suggest or advocate for this project? 

A: Chris Cate was made aware of this project from PATH San Diego and Wakeland Housing and 

Development Corporation during a November 2017 meeting. He was not involved in picking this 

location, suggesting this location, or helping with the purchase of this location.  

Q: What is the timeline of this project? 

A: To our understanding, no timeline has been set and no aspects of the project have been 

finalized.  

Q: Are there five locations in Clairemont slated for homelessness services? 

A: No. Currently the only project Chris Cate advocated and secured funding for was a “Safe 

Parking Zone.” The Safe Parking Zone operated by Dreams for Change provides a safe parking 

environment as well as supportive services for individuals living in their vehicles. The Safe 

Parking Zone is in the Kearny Mesa community. 

Q: Is Councilmember Chris Cate and the City quietly trying to move this project through? 

A: No. Chris Cate has demanded the proponents of the project do the necessary outreach to 

educate the residents of Clairemont about the project, and will be holding them accountable to 

hold more forums as the project moves forward.  
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